
 

News from EBPS 22nd July 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

School’s out for summer! What a wonderful year it has been for our school community, I am so 

privileged to lead this school and to have experienced a wonderful first year here in Earls Barton. The 

children have been amazing with their resilience, positivity and enthusiasm for learning and school life. 

We have stayed open every single day thanks to the hard work and dedication of our staff team (and 

some creative timetabling!) There have been numerous highlights, including residential trips, sports day, 

Bartonian assemblies, the “save the trees” campaign and many more! 

Thank you all for your support for your children’s learning. On behalf of the staff, thank you to everyone 

who sent in a card, gift or message of thanks and appreciation – these mean the world to staff at the 

end of a busy year. 

Please encourage your child(ren) to keep reading over the 6 weeks. The progress our school has made in 

reading this year has been phenomenal and we want to keep it up! 

Have a wonderful summer holiday; enjoy, relax and stay safe! 

Kind regards, 

Miss Lally 

Term dates 

Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd September are teacher training days. 

We look forward to welcoming all children back into school on Monday 5th September at 8:45am. 

A reminder we have our informal “meet the teacher” in the new classroom events on Wednesday 7th 

September 3:30 – 4:00pm 

Preparing your child for next year 

We have just sent you some information which would be useful to go through with your child before 

they return to school. This should be especially helpful if your child is feeling anxious in any way. This 

includes their teacher, other staff they will work with, classroom door, PE days, etc. 

Uniform policy 

Please see attached updated uniform policy (with slight amendments as communicated earlier this week 

highlighted in yellow) 

Letters home this week 

Before and after school childcare opportunities 

NMPAT music reports – pupils who have music lessons 

School holiday fund voucher – pupils entitled to free school meals 



Toy and book sale 

Visit to the rec tomorrow – Year 4 only 

Year 6 performance and water fight – Year 6 only 

Change to PE kit 

Welcome to your new year group – Sent to each year group 

Attachments Note the school doesn’t endorse external providers 

Colourscape e-flyer 

Earls Barton Football Clubs 

Summer reading challenge 

Uniform policy 

 


